WINSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Winsham Parish Council, held in the Jubilee Hall on Monday 18th October 1976.

Present: Rev. B.L.Bateson (Chairman), Maj. K.I. Cameron, Mrs M. I. Churchill, Mrs. M.O. Fowler, D.L. Griffin, Miss B.M. Harding, Mrs. R.A. Rose, F.W.D. Withers,

Miss M.A. Wren. R.M. Smart (Parish Clerk) K.

Wetherall (District Councillor)

346' The minutes of the previous meeting, having been circulated, were approved and signed by the chairman.

347 Matters arising

(I) Ref Min 330(2). Miss Harding and Miss Wren had met representatives of the residents of Davies Close. It was requested that District Council should keep the thorn hedge trimmed at the rear of the bungalows backing onto Western Way, or else replace it with something easier to manage. It was agreed that a rear path to these properties would be desirable, with access through a gate between nos 11 and 13. The Clerk agreed to take this up with the District Council.

The Warden had commented that there was no central heating in the residential part of their building (although coal was provided free). No formal request had been made by the Warden to the District Council on the matter. The Clerk agreed to write to the Warden suggesting that this be done.

348 Planning Applications

(1) Decisions

761247 Ref Min 339(3) Approved 761283 " " 339(3) Approved 761059 " " 332(2) Refused

(2) Applications

761320 FULL APPLICATION: Conversion of existing store into dwelling at The Garage Fore Street. The Planning Committee's observation had been forwarded to the Chief Planning Officer in a letter dated 21st September, 1976, copy on file.

764487 CONTINUED USE: of building as store/workshop at Oakgates, Court Street The Clerk reported that we had received further letters of objection on this matter from nearby residents After discussion it was agreed to recommend approval as a store, but that use as a workshop should not be permitted.

349 Cemetery Path, Ref Min 333

The Clerk regretted that we had still not been able to arrange a meeting with Mr. Loaring.

The question of the disposal of rubbish in the cemetery was raised and the Clerk agreed to obtain information on suitable bins. Miss Harding offered to produce a suitable notice, if a bin were provided.

The Chairman reported that it was hoped that funds would be available from the proceeds of a concert at Forde Abbey, which might be allocated to the War Memorial. Deferred to a later meeting.

351 Small Recreation Ground

The Clerk had written to the Yeovil District Council Amenities Officer and was hoping to arrange a meeting shortly.



352 Payments

RESOLVED to authorise the following payments: -

Municipal Mutual Insurance Insurance Renewal £5.00
K.D.J.Slade Repair of Small Recreation Fence £216.00
R.M. Smart Clerk's Emoluments £27.75

353 The next meetings were fixed for 29th November 1976 and 24th January, 1977, both at 7.45 p.m.

Date

Signed